COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON TUESDAY JUNE 6th 2015 AT 7.30pm
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

 G Bates
Chairman

 E.H. Lewis    

                                     W. Bellin

                                     Mrs J. Horton

                                     B. Kennard

                                     Mrs H Maclehose



  T Cook

 Clerk:                 
  Joanna Howell

Others:
County Cllr R Thomas, representatives from Sirus SBC Renewables & Stratus Environmental Ltd

          Apologies:          Cllr Roach

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  

· See Item 4 
3. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS 
-
The Clerk had been provided with the latest crime figures showing there had been no crimes reported in the area
4. CONSIDERATION OF COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORTS 
· Cllr Thomas wished to update the Community Council on matters from the recent Community Liaison Committee.
· Cllr Thomas updated the Council on the reshaping agenda and asked them to consider the expression of interest report they had been asked to complete.  He indicated that this was very much at a fact finding stage and so the Council would not be held to anything they expressed an interest in examples could be grass cutting, village halls, allotments etc.  Cllr Thomas went on to explain that it was unlikely that asset ownership would be transferred but maintenance and running could be done by a Council.  He also indicated that it was unlikely that any money would come from the County Council to help Community Councils with these new responsibilities. 

· Cllr Thomas then reported on a presentation by Emma Reed of the VoG Council re the LDP.  The final version had been released and did not show much alteration from the last version, just one or two focus changes but these are very minimal.  Housing wise the Vale are on track and Ms Reed was questioned on the housing need figures and did have evidence to back up the need.  One change was the need for 40% affordable housing; there was then a short discussion on this. 

· At this point Cllrs Kennard and Bellin declared their interest in the Redrow development at the land behind St David’s school.  Cllr Kennard updated the Council that in the LDP in relation to alternative sites, the Redrow extra development was rejected due to ‘Consideration of the site’s constraints’.
· Cllr Thomas reported that there had been a decrease in crime figures.  He also explained that this area would be getting a new PCSO now PCSO Carys Griffiths had left.
· The Chair thanked Cllr Thomas for his update

5. PLANNING – PRESENTATION ON CORNTOWN FARM SOLAR DEVELOPMENT

· The Chair welcomed the representatives from Sirus SBC Renewables & Stratus Environmental Ltd and explained they were here to consult with the Council re the proposed Corntown Farm Solar Development

· A Consultant from Stratus Environmental gave a short introduction and explanation of their background and a general update on renewable energy.  He explained that this was a preliminary meeting and that at the moment the proposal was at the stage of a Design Access Statement having been presented to the VoG Council (and previously circulated to this Community Council).  The company had yet to have formal feedback from the VoG Council. The representatives then went on to give an explanation of the location and details of the proposed site, including that this site involved roughly a £3m investment. 
· The Clerk stated that an email had been received from Mr & Mrs Thomas at Highfield Farm with many queries and issues on the proposed site. 

· There were many questions from the Council, which along with their answers are  summarised below:-
· Reason for location of site – Consideration of the grade of the agricultural land, which after a formal agricultural survey was shown to be of Grade 3B and 4.  The land was constrained due to being very stoney and having trace metals from historic nearby smelting.  Also looking at local context in particular visibility, with the site visible when travelling easterly on the A48 and from the car park of the nearby Chinese restaurant but otherwise being well screened.  The company would also be looking at mitigation screen planting. 

· Timeframe of mitigation screening – A photomontage would be produced in order to show what the site would look like at 5, 10 and 20 years after being set up. 

· Impact on receptors – All possible receptors would be contacted and the company would investigate the visual impact on all receptors

· Responsibility of returning land to original state after 25 years- This would be the developer’s responsibility. 
· Grid Connection – A grid connection had been agreed with Western Power, with the electricity entering the National Grid.
· Local Community Gains – The company are very open to looking into ways of helping the Community e.g. community buildings receiving free solar systems.
· Archaeological Surveys - The Company had received a draft report which they are still reviewing.  They explained that if required geophysical surveys would be commissioned. 

· Size specifics – the maximum height of the panels, which are on an angle would be approx.3m.
· Access to the site - The existing access to the field appears adequate.  The development of the site would take approx. 8 weeks.  Obviously a traffic management plan would be submitted with the planning application. 

· The Chair thanked the company for their presentation, and the representatives left the meeting. 

· The Chair suggested that they should now wait for the planning application at which point this Council would make a formal comment to the VoG Planning Department, in the meantime the Council could feedback to concerned residents on this presentation.  This was agreed by all as a sensible way forward. 

· There were no other planning application comments.

6. PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING
· There were no members of the public present.
7. DISCUSSION OF ROAD NAME FOR DEVELOPMENT R/O ST DAVID’S CHURCH IN WALES PRIMARY SCHOOL – report from Cllr Bellin previously circulated
· Cllr Bellin referred everyone to his report and also explained that only one name was actually necessary.  It was proposed by Cllr Bellin and seconded by Cllr Lewis that Heol Cae Pwll be suggested as a name.  This was agreed by all. 
· ACTIONS – Cllr Bellin to update report and send to the VoG Council
8. DISCUSSION AND APPROVAL OF WORK TO BE COMPLETED ON THE WAR MEMORIAL 
· The Chair confirmed that after further investigating by the Clerk on the matter of grants for the war memorial done were suitable.  He believed that the work should now be completed ASAP.  He asked for suggestions from the Council on what should be done. 

· After a short discussion it was agreed that a small plinth should be situated at the front of the memorial in order to allow a flat surface for the laying of wreaths and then slabs situated which would slope downwards from this.  The Chair agreed to speak to the stonemason in order to get detailed suggestions. 

· ACTION – Chair to speak to Stonemason and report back to Council.

9. DISCUSSION AND AGREEMENT OF RESPONSE TO VOG COUNCIL RE RESHAPING SERVICES – LETTER AND PROFORMA FORM PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED

· After a discussion with input from County Cllr Ray Thomas it was agreed that it would be difficult to keep raising the precept in order to take on more work where no more money would follow from the VoG Council.  If further work on things like grass cutting was to be done really money would have to come from the VoG or the precept would have to be increased considerably. 

· ACTION – Clerk to report back to VoG

10. CONSIDERATION OF APPLICATION FOR PRESENTATION  OF POPPIES FROM 14-18NOW – APPLICATION DETAILS PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED

· The Chair reflected the Council’s disappointment that this scheme was not what they originally thought, and that the displays on offer would be unlikely to be available to any villages given their size and requirements. 

11. REPORT FROM JUNE COMMUNITY LIAISON COMMITTEE MEETING ON ANY SIGNIFICANT MATTERS (CLLR BELLIN OR CLLR ROACH)

· Cllr Bellin explained that neither himself nor Cllr Roach had been able to attend the meeting, but its contents had been covered in section 4 of this meeting. 
12. DISCUSSION RE ANY WORK THAT NEEDED TO BE COMPLETED AROUND THE VILLAGE, AND APPROVAL NEEDED FOR ANY COSTS ASSOCIATED TO INCLUDE CUTTING OF SPINNEY BANK

· Cllr Lewis felt this this year due to the current financial situation of this Council it would be difficult for a lot of work to be completed, so he proposed the Council concentrate on urgent matters and look into other work next year 
· Cllr Lewis felt additional work to look at next year could include planting of flower boxes near the village signs, maintaining of Well and surrounding area and condition of Clapper Bridge. 
· After a short discussion it was agreed that the Spinney Bank needed cutting. 
ACTION – Chair to arrange cutting
13. MINUTES OF THE  PREVIOUS MEETING
· The minutes of the AGM and ordinary meeting, which took place on Tuesday 14th April 2015 had been previously circulated by the Clerk and were accepted unanimously as a true and accurate record. It was proposed by Councillor Lewis and seconded by Councillor Kennard that the AGM minutes be accepted.  It was proposed by Cllr Kennard and seconded by Cllr Cook that the ordinary meeting minutes be accepted. Both Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 
14. MATTERS ARISING

Defibrillator (8.1)

· ACTIONS – Cllr Maclehose to contact Ms Caroline Allen re training. 
Footpath (8.2)

· Cllr Lewis explained he had talked to the Vale’s Public Rights of Way officer and put forward additional names for interviewing however these had not yet been contacted.
Co-option of Cllr Tom Cook (5.8)
· Cllr Cook was welcomed to his first meeting.  The Clerk confirmed that currently there was no training available for Cllr Cook however he had been provided with all the necessary information/ forms. 
Donations to legal fees fund (9.2)
· The Chair provided the Clerk with an additional donation cheque of £250 for these funds. 
Framing of work completed by Cllr Bellin (10.2)
· ACTION - After a number of suggestions were raised, Cllr Bellin agreed to investigate this further

Best kept Village Entries (11.3)
· The entries had been submitted by Cllrs Bates and Maclehose
15. CLERK’S REPORT

The Clerk reported that she had received the following correspondence -
28/05/15
Email re the Vale of Glamorgan Council's reshaping services agenda

28/05/15
Email from OVW re Clarification on Register of Interests

28/05/15
Email from 14-18NOW re presentation of poppy

27/05/15
Email from TPO re Ash Trees on Little Hill

27/05/15
Email from Cllr Bellin re draft report on street names

22/05/15
Email from Stratus Environmental re proposed solar farm

22/05/15
Email from OVW re Protecting Community Assets

22/05/15
Email from SLCC re educational placements

22/05/15
Letter from Phil Beaman at VoG re Flail Mowing Highway Verges

20/05/15
Email from Jane Hutt re Community Asset Transfer Seminar

20/05/15
Email from VoG re Planning Aid Workshop

15/05/15
Email from Democratic services at the Vale re remote attendance of meetings

15/05/15
Letter from The Pensions Regulator re nominating a contact
War Memorial Grants – these were discussed in Item 8 of the agenda

Work on Ash Trees at Little Hill– The Clerk reported back on the correspondence with the Tree Preservation Officer.  Cllr Lewis suggested that the Council get a tree surgeon to come out and look at the trees so they could report if any of the braches at the top were hazardous and get a quote at the same time for any work that needed to be done.  They could then apply to the TPO formally. 

ACTION – Clerk to contact Colin Anstee of Anstee Firewood. 

Banking changes & signatories – The Clerk confirmed she was now the legal administrator of the accounts, also she provided the forms for addition of a signatory and internet banking to the signatories for signing. 
Finance Report-
Funds as of 03/06/2015 £3,882 (cashbook)
Receipts 

13/05/2015
Donations for legal fees - £505 

Payments (including cheques to be signed) - All payments for authorisation were agreed

18/05/2015
Refund to Cllr Bates - £50
05/06/2015
VoG Legal Fees - £1913.10
16. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
· The Chairman advised that a reader for the Fete Service on June 28th was needed; Cllr Lewis agreed to be the representative.
17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

· The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Tuesday July 14th 2015 at 19.30pm in the Sycamore Tree Inn.  The meeting was closed at 9.30pm.
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE……………………………………………………………………
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